
Monthly newsletter of the Callala Bay Community Association Incorporated

February 2018

Come and step up and into a new pastime,
and connect with your Community. 

The CBCA is looking for some fresh and enquiring minds (and bodies) 
at our Annual General Meeting to be held on February 14th 2018.
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Residential Sales & Property Management 

At Ray White Callala Bay our mission is to help people 
achieve their real estate dreams. We are committed to 

listening to what you need and then delivering the BEST 
possible result. 

Our aim is to exceed the expectations of our clients with 
our service, expertise and experience. 

Our friendly team are approachable and local! 

For all Sales enquiries please contact Vanessa on 

0411 123 376 

For all property management enquiries phone 

(02) 4446 5799  

Email:  callalabay.nsw@raywhite.com 

Website: http://raywhiteculburrabeach.com.au/ 

Address: 10/55 Emmett Street, Callala Bay  

 

 

 

 

achieve their real estate 

www.facebook.com/culburracallala 
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Ph: 4446 4811
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A Brief History of Callala Beach 
RSL Sub-Branch

The Callala Beach RSL Sub-Branch has just  
celebrated its 40th Anniversary(in 2017) and 

in that time has achieved their original goal "to 
build a club".
This article tells the story of how the conception 
of the RSL Country Club originated:

•	 1976 October-November – Mr Les Ridge, 
and RSL Central Southern District Councillor 
Mr Alex Leach canvassed the community to 
hold a meeting to form a Callala Beach RSL 
Sub-Branch.

•	 1977 March – the inaugural meeting of the 
Callala Beach RSL Sub-Branch and Youth 
Club was held and a committee formed.

•	 1977 April - a Notice of Motion was passed 
that the Sub-Branch’s main aim was to 
purchase land for a building and provide 
recreation for the local community.

•	 1977 June - a meeting was held with Mr 
Warren Halloran, at Les Ridges’ home in 
Callala Beach. Present were: Les Ridge, 
Secretary Gordon Ravell and Treasurer Bob 
Irwin. It was agreed in principle for the Sub- 
Branch to purchase 3-5 acres of land, now 
known as Benton Sands, with a handshake 
with Mr Warren Halloran to purchase by 
June 1978. However, this did not eventuate 
because the foreshore was resumed by council, 
so the Sub-Branch was offered 196 acres in 
their present location.

•	 1977 July – the RSL NSW State President 
and Secretary visited Callala Beach to view 
the proposed site for purchase and gave the 
approval for a loan of $10,000 plus a bridging 
load of $3,500. This was to be paid back by 
31st January 1979 which left the Sub-Branch 
$1,500 to pay -  to purchase the land. Mr Alf 
Irwin of Callala Beach offered the use of his 
garage as a temporary meeting place for the 
Sub-Branch.

Meanwhile, a big THANK YOU to the Callala 
Beach RSL Women’s Auxiliary, the Sub-Branch 
and community for their huge effort in helping 
repay the loans. The first Board of Directors was 
formed and obtained a liquor licence. 
The Sub-Branch went on to finance the 
construction of the club.
•	 1983 – Callala Beach RSL Sub-Branch leased 

the building and land to the Callala RSL 
Country Club, which survived on voluntary 
labour for many years from the community. 

•	 2017 December – The Lease is still in place 
today with amenities such as bowling greens, 
golf course and fishing clubs.

For further details please contact: 
Bob Irwin, Iris Selby or Judy Warren 

who can direct you to the written history, 
compiled by those who were involved in the 
genesis of the Sub-Branch.

Letter from a grateful resident
I would like to thank the lady who found my 
grandson’s mobile phone recently.
  
He came home from a trip to the beach and 
found that he had lost his phone. 
So he rang his number, and a female answered 
and said that she had found it on the sand.  They 
arranged to meet locally and she returned it to 
him.   He said “How lucky was I, Gran?”

Many thanks to this lady in showing us what a 
caring community we can be.

	 Debbie C.
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 E & S Painting Services
 • Interior & Exterior Painting
 • Friendly Local Service
 • Excellent Rates
 • Quality Assured

 M: 0422 560 696 H: 4446 5056

 Graham Worts

WINNER OF THE CALLALA BUSINESS OF THE YEAR AWARD 2016

Callala Bay Pharmacy
2/55 Emmett Street, Callala Bay 2540 4446 4251
Hours: Mon-Fri 9am-5:30pm; Sat: 9am-12:30pm
Friendly, Professional Service
Diabetes Australia Supplies, Webster packing
Baby Weighing • Gift Lines

FREE delivery to Callala Beach and Callala Bay

Dr John C Wright B.V.Sc.

CULBURRA VETERINARY CLINIC
7 Weston Street, Culburra Beach

9am-11am weekdays
4-6pm Mon, Tue, Thurs

4-5pm Wed, Fri
10am-12pm Sat

CALLALA VETERINARY Consulting Room
22 Emmett Street Callala Bay

1-3pm weekdays by appointment

Please phone: 4447 3851 for appointments, enquiries or after hour calls
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The beautiful summer holidays are upon 
us, and with it, I get to meet many 
travellers from all corners of Australia 

and the world. 

Unfortunately when I get to meet new travellers, 
it usually mean they have hurt themselves in 
the great outdoors; and I want to take this 
opportunity to remind everyone, that if they do 
hurt themselves and are exposed to soil, then  it 
is important that they are up to date with their 
immunization for the tetanus infection. The 
tetanus immunization can come in two forms: 

•	 the ADT is required every 10 years, or
•	 Boostrix which most new parents or 

grandparents would be immunized with, 
before meeting their newborn. 

When travellers come and visit me, it is also 
vitally important for me to be aware of their 
medical history, medication list, immunizations 
and allergy list. 
For this reason, I strongly recommend everyone 
(especially my patients who migrate north for winter) 
to update their “My Health Record” through 
their GP, which will allow other medical 
practitioner to update and access their medical 
summary. 

You can read more about this topic at 
myhealthrecord.gov.au or come in and discuss 
the process with the friendly receptionists at 

Callala Medical Centre.

Road Works

Greenwell Point -West Street
Maintenance and upgrade of drainage to install  
larger box culverts under West Street (near 
Comarong Street) and clearing/reshaping of the 
open drain to the West. The road will remain 
closed during the installation of culverts. Traffic 
diversions will be in place via Pyree Street.

Register your Four Legged Friend
Have you registered your cat or dog on the NSW 
Pet Registry? If you change address, re-home your 
pet, or if your pet  has died - it is a requirement 
of the NSW Companion Animals Act, that all 
dogs and cats over six months of age must be 
registered and their records kept up-to-date.

In February, Shoalhaven City Council will be 
issuing a notice to register to local pet owners 
who have a dog or cat that is older than six 
months of age and not lifetime registered.

Registering your pet can be easily completed 
online at www.petregistry.nsw.gov.au. You can 
claim an existing pet, update your address and 
contact details, change ownership of your pet 
and pay lifetime registration fees online
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EXTENDED HOURS - 8AM TO 6PM
www.cbpreschool.com.au

♦ Individualised early learning programme provided by 
University & Diploma trained staff.

♦ Morning & afternoon tea are provided FREE.

♦ Families can receive CCB (Child Care Benefi t) PLUS the 50% 
Child Care Cash Rebate.

♦ Families that have a Health Care Card or receive ‘Family Tax 
Benefi t Part A‛ will pay as little as $20.10 per day after 
receipt of 100% CCB plus the 50% cash rebate.

♦ Open 50 weeks of the year - visits welcome.

 
 
 
 
The Central Shoalhaven Mobile Preschool is a community owned, not for profit organisation. University and 
TAFE trained staff provide an educational program for children aged between 3 and 5 years, in a motivating 
setting to enhance each child’s preparation for school. Proudly servicing the Shoalhaven area for over 40 years. 
We visit Callala Beach, Cambewarra, Falls Creek and Huskisson weekly. We offer before school care 
commencing at 8.00am and finishing at 9.00am. Preschool hours are from 9am – 3pm. Come along and give your 
child the opportunity to make new friends within the local area. Subsidies are available.  Phone 44230571 / 
0412928095 / 0432274244  Email: cs.mobilepreschool@bigpond.com or www.shoalhavenmobilepreschool.com.au  

We are a registered Preschool not a Long Day Care facility 

Enrolment for children 2 to 5 yrs
Open 8am – 4.30pm
University & TAFE trained teachers
‘School Readiness’ curriculum
Fee rebates available to eligible 
families

Awarded ‘Exceeding National Quality Standards’ by 
the NSW Department of Education and Communities.

For further information please call us on 4446 6089



 Callala Bay News – Page 9

 GARDEN CLUB 

I love to receive any feedback from columns 
that I write for the Culburra Bugle or the 
Callala Bay Newsletters. 

Mr Anthony Grazzi, a frequent visitor to 
Culburra, phoned me and told me that firstly 
he enjoyed reading the local newsletters and 
secondly that he is a member of the Frangipani 
Society. 
He asked if I would include a piece about the 
history of how plants came about from the First 
fleet in 1788 and namely the introduction of the 
Frangipani/ Plumeria in Australia.

From Mr Grazzi- courtesy of the book Frangipani, 
by Linda Ross, Lorna Rose, and John Stowar.

“Australia’s first European settlers arrived in 
1788, after long and hazardous sea journeys from 
England. The journey took about nine months, 
via either South Africa’s Cape of Good Hope or 
Rio de Janeiro in South America . 

Suitable plants were progressively introduced 
but the settlers longed for ornament plants that 
were familiar to them. As most settlers came 
from England, Frangipani was not yet a plant 
that they knew, but it is recorded that when the 
first primrose arrived, it caused a stampede at the 
wharf. 

Arriving in 1826, Australia’s first nurseryman/
landscape designer;  Tomas Shepherd, encouraged 
by the Governor, set out to produce plants 
commercially from the Government gardens. 
(These gardens had been established in 1816 & 
became the Sydney Botanic Gardens.) 

Shepherd prepared a series of seven lectures 
on landscape gardening and presented the first 
lecture in 1835 but unfortunately died before 
he could deliver the series. His prepared text 
however, survives. 

In this he extols the glories of the gardens 
established by Alexander Macleay, the Colonial 
Secretary at Elizabeth Bay House on the shores 
of Sydney Harbour. 

The garden’s reputation spread far and wide but 
barely a fragment remains of its many magnificent 
acres. However, we do have records of the plants 
purchased, and they include Frangipanis. In his 
own handwriting Macleay prepared a “List of 
plants received at Elizabeth Bay-1836-1843...
Received in May 1839 from Dr Nathaniel Wallich, 
Superintendent of the Calcutta Botanic Gardens, 
was Plumeria acuminata ( an earlier name for 
Plumeria rubra ).In his notebook, Macleay also 
lists seeds received between 1836-53,including 
item 151 -Plumeria hybrida from England in 
August 1839.These are believed to be the earliest 
references to Frangipanis in Australia.”

The Frangipani is another reminder of the 
Christmas/summer season. Driving through 
Terara, there are some magnificent classic yellow 
Frangipani and I have also seen a pink beauty in 
Callala Bay.  These plants are very easy to strike 
from a cutting.  Cut a branch, remove most of 
the lower leaves and stand the cutting in the 
shade for about two weeks. Once dried, insert in 
a pot filled with coarse sand or potting mix and 
water sparingly until roots form. Then plant in 
well drained soil and water only once or twice a 
week.

If you would like to join us, we meet every third 
Saturday of the month at the Banksia Senior 
Citizens Hall, IRT entrance, Culburra Beach at 
1.30 pm starting time. Our first meeting of the 
New Year is 17 February 2018   

Happy gardening!        
Doris 

4446 5631    
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Dan Mangan

Ph: 4446 6544
18/55 Emmett Street

Callala Bay 2540

Your Local Butcher
The Meat Specialist

CALLALA GALLERY
15 Callala Beach Road, Callala Beach
All Artworks on display at the 
Gallery are For Sale.

Paintings done on commission.
Callala Gallery on facebook
www.artclassesnowra.com
ART CLASSES
for beginner to advanced, for Adults and 
Children. In: Acrylics, Oils, watercolours, 
drawing and Mixed Media
School Holiday Workshops
Phone: 4446 5770 or email:
roslyn.chatham@bigpond.com

Torrens Embroidery
T: 4446 5368 -Joan

I can machine embroider designs on your 
fabric or mine to produce a unique gift for 
someone special or just for yourself.

Let me know your 
thoughts/ideas 
and we can create 
together.
Email:
lewisjr@bigpond.com

The Point Gallery & Craft
OPEN: Fri-Mon 10am-4pm

All Art & Craft Locally Made

76b Greenwell Point Road
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ANGLICAN CHURCH

Does God hear our prayers?

It’s an age-old question for many Christians.
When I pray does God even hear me?

I think too often those who wonder if God hears 
prayers are really saying “I prayed and asked and 
I haven’t heard, so since I asked and have no 
answer then He must not answer prayers.

For me, I read scripture daily, I battle with sin 
and guilt in my life like anyone else and the best 
way I can possibly deal with it, is prayer. 
Some good questions to ask yourself are:

•	 Did I have time alone with God today?
•	 Did I fervently pray and ask for the forgiveness 

I know I need?
•	 Did I pray and worship and thank the LORD 

for all He gives me?
•	 Did I take to Him those things that bother 

me? That make me want to cry?
•	 Did I ask for guidance on how to deal with 

mean people or pray for people who hate me?
•	 Did I read His Word? I mean really read it, 

not just skim it?
•	 Did I read a devotional or a commentary of 

some kind to help spurn my thinking?

I can only speak of my experience but I know 
when I am doing these things then my spiritual 
life is healthier. I didn’t say perfect. I didn’t say I 
do it every day. I said WHEN I do it, then I’m 
spiritually healthier.

Christians know the difference when we are 
experiencing these kinds of moments with God 
and when we aren’t.  We can tell a difference – 
a physical and peaceful difference when we are 
seeking God.

In verse 6 of Psalm 18 David says it pretty clearly 
what he was doing in relation to his prayer life:
“In my distress I called upon the LORD;to my 
God I cried for help. From his temple he heard my 
voice,and my cry to him reached his ears"(NIV) 

David is crying to God because of the enemies 
that surround him and he is in distress. Once 
again, there is nothing like a good crisis to get us 
to focus on Who can fix it.

David uses two action words: called and cried. 

These words are kissing first cousins but when 
we think about it they are different. I call my 
children all the time. I make phone “calls”. But 
how often do I make cries to them ?

I can picture David in such distress that he just 
cries out to God asking, seeking, praying, hoping 
for help. I can picture it because I have done it.  
What happens to those prayers of calling and 
crying? David reminds us best when he says 
that God, in His temple in heaven, hears us and 
that our prayers goes right into His ears. Our 
prayers aren’t just stacked up in His in-box but 
go directly to His ears. David tells us in the next 
verses how God reacted to his prayers and cries 
he is sending and it’s quite dramatic. What we 
don’t know is how long David had been calling 
and crying out before the answer came how long 
Lord how long?
Does God hear prayers? Yes, there is no doubt 
in my mind. Does He answer them when I want 
and how I want? That’s another question which 
gives me comfort to know my prayer life isn’t 
a useless effort.  My call-outs and my cries go 
directly to heaven and directly to His ears and 
He hears my voice and you know what?  
Yours do too.

Rev Sue Fisher 
Culburra Beach, Callala and Currarong 

Anglican Church.
Assistant Minister.
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Design, Drafting and Lodgement Services

Phone: 0413 662 970
Email: info@natalieallanconsulting.com
Website: natalieallanconsulting.com

New builds • Additions • Dual occupancy • Granny Flats • Subdivisions

Weekend appointments 

available

Pottenger & McGhee Solicitors
Nowra & Huskisson

Conveyancing  |  Wills & Estates   |   Business Law   |   Leases

We look forward to meeting you and helping
you with your legal needs.

Level 1, 25 Kinghorne Street, Nowra  Phone  02 4421 6166
Level 1, 64-66 Owen Street, Huskisson  Phone  02 4441 7973

Email: pbetts@potmac.com.au

If you can’t come to us, we can come to you!
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CALLALA BAY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION INC.
Community Consultative Body to Shoalhaven Council for Callala Bay ABN 6803 198 0561

www.callalabaycommunityassociation.com
PO Box 14, Callala Bay NSW 2540

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP OR RENEWAL OF
CALLALA BAY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED

(Incorporated under the Associations Incorporation Act 1984)

I/we
 Applicant 1 ( Full Name) 
____________________________________________________________________________________
Applicant 2 (Full Name)
____________________________________________________________________________________
Your Callala home address 
_____________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________

Email  Address 1 ________________________________________________________________________

Email  Address 2________________________________________________________________________ 

Daytime Contact Phone No(s): ______________________________________________________________

Hereby apply to become a member/s or renewal of the above named incorporated association. In the event 
of my admission as a member, I/we agree to be bound by the rules of the Association for the time being in 
force.

____________________________________ ______________________
Signature of Applicant 1    Date

____________________________________ ______________________
Signature of Applicant 2    Date

Date presented to membership for ratification at following monthly meeting  __________________

Annual Membership fee paid on date  _______________________Receipt Number___________________

Fees $5 per household 

Would you prefer the Callala Bay News, either:-

Home delivered to your Callala address   OR Emailed  (Please Circle One)



Page 14 – Callala Bay News

GOLF COURSE
Open Everyday

Information and Bookings
callalagolf@bigpond.com

FRIDAY
Fitness Excercise
Class from 10am

RAFFLES
BOWLS

TUESDAY
Free Meat Raffle - drawn every half hour between 

3:30pm-6:30pm - swipe your Member’s card to 
receive a free ticket with ANY bar purchase.

THURSDAY
Bowlers Extensive Raffle from 6pm with great 

prizes Lucky Member’s Badge Draw

FRIDAY
Meat Mart Best value Friday night in town Meat 
Tray prizes with value over $1,000 - Tickets on 

sale 6pm Draw commences approx 7pm

SATURDAY
Fisho’s Raffle From 12 noon to 1:30pm

SUNDAY
Meat & Seafood Raffle. Tickets on sale 4pm,

draw commences @ 5pm

Ph 4446 5313 43 Callala Beach Rd, Callala
www.clubcallala.com.au

MONDAY
Free Trivia 6.30pm Start

TUESDAY
Members Good Time Happy Hour

4pm to 5pm - All Drinks Discounted.
Social Darts from 7pm

WEDNESDAY
NPL POKER - Only $2 to Play

7pm Start - Ca$h prizes and regional
tournament tickets to be won every week

THURSDAY
Bingo - Eyes down at 11am

Monday - Indoor starting @ 12pm

Tuesday - Women’s bowls from 9:30am

Wednesday - Men’s social bowls 
12:30pm from 1pm

Barefoot Bowlers
Always Welcome

Adults $10.00 PP
Children U/16 Free

Special Lunchtime Prices
Mon - Fri 11am • Sat - Sun 10am

Like us on facebook

www.clubcallala.com.au

Courtesy Bus Available 7 Days
Ring Club To Book
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What’s on at the Club in February
Friday 2nd		  2nd Chance Draw = 5 x 10,000 points to be won

Wednesday 14th	 Valentine's Day (contact the Bistro for details)

Saturday 17th 		 Mickey Bear Karaoke from 7 pm (adults only)

Tuesday 27th		  CLUB CALLALA Update - Presentation to Members @ 6 pm

RORY’S SALTWATER GRILL
Opening times changed from regular advertised 

times - opposite 
Lunch = Tuesday – Sunday from 12 noon - 2.30 pm

(Plus Mondays during School Holidays)
Dinner = Monday - Sunday from 5 pm 

Bookings on 4446 5313 Option 4
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CALLALA MEN'S BOWLS
 

Warm, windy conditions on Saturday, 
January 6 2018, were the order of the day 

for the men bowlers. 

The first event for 2018 was  the opening round 
of the Four’s Championship.   Steve Blackley, 
Dion Gadd, Pauli Kennedy and Anthony Fisher 
were too good for Tiger Mason, Barry Schey, 
Dennis Beazley and Bob Fowler, defeating the 
defending champions, 23 – 12.  

The second game saw Eddie Semovente, Glenn 
Brindle, Ron Wilkinson and Col Neighbour 
handled the conditions better than John Young, 
Garry Manning, Steve Foley and Steve Irwin, 
winning the round 25 – 11. 

Two games in the Men’s Fours Championship 
were played in near perfect bowling conditions 
last Saturday, January 13 2018.   Even though 
the scores did not reflect the final outcome of 
both games, they were both close until the final 
4 ends.  

Eddie Semovente, Glenn Brindle, Ron Wilkinson 
and Col Neighbour defeated Steve Blackley, 
Dion Gadd, Pauli Kennedy and Anthony Fisher 
in a hard fought game, 19 – 11.  

Glenn Brindle, Ron Wilkinson, Col Neighbour 
and Eddie Semovente

Paul Mitchell, Pat Ford, Craig Taylor and Greg 
McMillan defeated Terry Castle, Chris Harbrow, 
Phill Bowerman and Grant Ridges, 21 – 13.  The 
final was set down for next Saturday, January 20, 
so come along and support the teams.

 Pat Ford, Greg McMillan, Paul Mitchell 
and Craig Taylor

Terry Castle, Grant Ridges, Chris Harbrow 
and Phill Bowerman
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CALLALA WOMEN'S BOWLS

The ladies resumed bowls for 2018 on Tuesday, 
January 16 2018, after their monthly meeting 
with the first round of the 7UP competition.  

In cooler conditions for this time of the year, 
Jan Wright (swinger), Colleen Tracy, Terry 
McMillan and Bev Young defeated Jan Wright 
(swinger), Tracey Semovente, Lyn Byrne and 
Dianne Dawes.  

Once again, we are looking for ladies to join our 
bowling club……….no experience necessary.

POLICE REPORT

On the Beat

Picture this. You go shopping and find a car 
park. You drive into the car park and get out 

of your car. You are only going to the shop for a 
minute so you leave the keys in the car and the 
door unlocked. You go to the shop for a couple 
of minutes and then return to the car. Imagine 
your surprise when it is not there. “How does 
this happen?” you ask. 
I can tell you how it happens, it happens because 

people do not think about the security of their 
vehicles. 

This scenario has played out a number of times 
in the past couple of weeks. I have mentioned 
many times in the previous 150 or so of  “On the 
Beat” episodes about the importance of vehicle 
security. It may be the case that the not “on the 
Beat” readers are the culprits. I call upon all on 
the beat readers (yes all 7 of you) to rise up and 
tell 10 friends about the importance of Vehicle 
security every day for a week. Ask your friends to 
tell 10 of their friends (but not you because you 
already know about it because you told them). 
Everyone in New South Wales would know 
about vehicle security in a matter of weeks. 
The Road Rules 2014 states;
If the driver will be over 3 metres from the closest 
part of the vehicle and there is no-one left in the 
vehicle, the driver must:
•	 if the windows of the vehicle can be secured—

secure the windows immediately before 
leaving the vehicle, and

•	 if the doors of the vehicle can be locked—
lock the doors immediately after leaving the 
vehicle.

Maximum penalty: 20 penalty units. (Penalty 
unit is $110)

Please look up Dr. Google and read section/
clause 213 of this Act for further  information.

Well done to the beach buffs, stealing seem to 
have dwindled down there at the moment. Stay 
vigilant and leave unnecessary items at home. 
As always, in case of emergency, call 000
Non Emergencies contact Police Link on 131444 
or your local Police. To provide anonymous 
information call crime stoppers on 1800 333 
000

Domestic and Family Violence Info visit www.
police.nsw.gov.auShoalhaven or 44219666/ 
44219665 Email shoaldvlo@police.nsw.gov.au

Don’t forget. Cops are tops.



Page 18 – Callala Bay News

Clothes in good condition can be dropped off at the stall 


this will allow them to be displayed.  
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WILDLIFE RESCUE SOUTH COAST INC
WHERE HAVE ALL THE LITTLE BIRDS 
GONE

Have you wondered where all the little birds 
have gone?

An estimated 75 million native animals are killed 
or injured every day in Australia (Australian 
Wildlife Conservancy research) by feral cats. Yes 
every day. Other problems facing our wildlife are 
domestic cats, cars, dogs, foxes, introduced birds 
including Indian Mynas and humans. Habitat 
loss is also a major contributing factor.

What can we do?
There are a number of things, but here are two 
simple ones to start.

1.	 Become a responsible cat owner

2.	 Create a habitat in our garden for native 
animals and birds.

Responsible cat owners

Many Australian native animals and birds cannot 
defend themselves or their young against the 
introduced cat. Domestic cats are natural born 
hunters and some are extremely persistent.  

They will attack small ground dwelling birds 
such as the beautiful blue wren once common in 
the area but now rare.  Cats that are left out at 
night hunt small night animals such as feathertail 
gliders, sugar gliders, pygmy possums, ringtail 
possums, baby brushtail possums, bandicoots 
and microbats. 

The Animal Welfare League and RSPCA 
recommend de sexing cats at eight weeks for 
their best recovery to avoid breeding unwanted 
kittens. All cats and kittens including those sold 
or given away must be micro chipped by 12 
weeks of age. 

It is our suggestion that you collar and tag your 
cat with your phone number. 

All cats must be lifetime registered by six months 

at one of Shoalhaven Council’s Administrative 
offices. The registration is a one off payment and 
lasts the lifetime of the cat. 

The Council Ranger is the central point of contact 
if you have lost your cat or you have found a cat. 
Dumping kittens is a criminal offence under the 
Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act. Unwanted 
animals should be surrendered to the Shoalhaven 
Animal shelter for rehousing. 

Phone 44293410 Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Friday, Saturday, Sunday 9am – 4 pm.

A cat is considered a stray if it is entering 
wildlife corridors or food preparation areas, or 
restricted properties. It is considered a nuisance 
cat if it interferes with the peace or comfort of 
neighbours, or damages property outside the 
domestic premises in which it is housed. If a cat 
is deemed a nuisance by an authorised Council 
officer the owner will be issued with a nuisance 
order. 

The Companion Animals Act of 1998 provides 
a legal identity for cats and can issue nuisance 
notices with significant fines.

Create a habitat in your garden

This needn’t be a major undertaking. Start small 
and make changes as you feel comfortable. 
Consider planting native plants into your existing 
garden.

The key points are:

•	 Local native plants – try the council, local 
Landcare, a good nursery. Native plants are 
also water efficient

•	 Different plants – make sure there is a variety 
of heights, thickness of foliage, flowering, 
seed and berry producing – include grasses 
and groundcover. Spiky plants are good for 
shelter and protection. 

•	 A couple of good dense, 1-2m tall shrubs 
provide shelter for nesting and protection 
from predators.                       cont'd page 21
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Bay and Beach Bed and Breakfast  
Also available for :- 
Devonshire tea, High tea, Lunches, Intimate dinners, and small functions. 
Couples or groups up to 24 people. 
BYO 
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

Robyn can be contacted on:- 
0417259392 
bayandbeachcallala@gmail.com 
197 Callala Beach Road 
Callala Beach 2540 

Also available for :-
Devonshire Tea, High Tea, Lunches,
Intimate Dinners and Small Functions.
Couples or Groups up to 24 people.
BYO • BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL

Robyn can be contacted on:-

 0417 259 392

 bayandbeachcallala@gmail.com
 197 Callala Beach Road
 Callala Beach 2540

CULBURRA & DISTRICT
COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICE
We maintain the Op Shop, Ambulance 

Station, Medical Centre and Medical Bus. 
Contact Culburra Pharmacy on 

4447 2382 to book
(travel is by donation)

Saleable furniture can be collected
by phoning Jim on:

4446 6733 or 0419 538 963
Drivers phone Neil on:

4447 4713
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•	 Food source –   Bottle brush, grevilleas, 
eucalypts etc. Also minimise use of pesticides 
and insecticides – most birds eat insects.  
Include species that have seeds and berries.

•	 Water – a birdbath, off the ground close to 
dense shrubs – where a cat can’t reach it.

•	 Nests – leave leaf litter, twigs and softer 
materials etc so they can build their nests in 
your newly established dense foliage shrubs

Enjoy welcoming back the little birds. The 
superb blue wren is superb. We need to protect 
and encourage these lovely creatures.

If you do find injured wildlife, call Wildlife 
Rescue South Coast's 24/7 rescue hotline on 
0418 427 214.

Wildlife Rescue South Coast is a volunteer 
organisation, who rescue and rehabilitate injured 
and orphaned native wildlife to eventually release 
them back to the wild.

Visit www.wildlife-rescue.org.au for more 
information
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CALLALA MEN'S and VET'S GOLF 
Tuesday Vet’s 26th December 2017

Single Stableford event with Carmel Downton 
coming home first with a personal best of 45 
points.

Terry London 2nd with 43 points making him 
very pleased with his game.

Third home was Captain Graham Lewington 
with 41 points.

Graham Lewington,Carmel Downton, and Terry 
London

Saturday 30 December 2017

Taking the honour today went to one of Callala’s 
favourite sons, Gordon Heming who played 
a great round of golf to record a result of 43 
Stableford points.

Due to Gordon's great back 9 he was able to 
defeat Runner up Cath Cousins in the count 
back.

Unfortunately, even though Cath played a very 
impressive round to also record 43 Stableford 
points once the count back was applied she 
became the runner up.

Third home was Steve Monsalve who also played 
a very good round to record 40 stableford points.

Congratulations to Gordon, Cath and Steve.

Saturday 6th January 2018

First monthly medal stroke event for 2018. 

Bill Downton was the surprise player of the day 
putting together a great front nine coupled with 
a good back nine secured overall first place and 
the monthly medal for “C” Grade.

Coming into the runner up spot was President, 
Harold Reynolds who had a blinder of a day with 
also winning the “B” Grade medal and a box of 
balls for a spectacular eagle on the 9th hole, and 
if that was not enough he won one of the raffle 
prizes as well.

Bob Plunket also enjoyed a top game of golf 
coming into third spot with equal points as 
Harold but fortunately losing to Harold after the 
count back was applied.

Steve Monsalve supported his low handicap with 
a very good game to take the “A” Grade monthly 
medal.

Tuesday Vet’s 9th January 2018

Single Stableford and overcast with 47 players.

The winner today was Robert Ash with 42 
points. Second was Barry Jarman on countback, 
with David Dowling, third both with 41 points. 
Fourth was Robert Dean with 40 points.

Saturday 13th January 2018

Two Ball Aggregate Stableford was the format 
for today’s competition with a good field of keen 
players.

The star today was Taj Love with an individual 
score of 45 points and of course ask his dad John 
and he will tell you he taught him everything he 
knows about golf.

The aggregate winners for the day was the team 
of Kerry Levick and Colin Pitt who together 
amassed a total of 83 points.

Coming into the runner up spot was father and 
son team John and Taj Love who with Taj’s great 
individual score coupled with his dad’s very 
handy score amassed a total of 81.
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Tuesday Vet’s 16th January 2018

An overcast and windy day greeted the 46 starters 
for today’s Single Stableford game. 

It was unusual seeing everyone in jumpers and 
rain jackets on the course today, as of late we’ve 
all been frying in the hot conditions. 

No need for the cooler of ice 
water on the twelfth tee today! 

Another round where no-one ran away at the 
front of the field with a high score. The best of the 
day was Tony Pitt-Lancaster with 40 points. Well 
done Tony in the trying conditions, probably 
walked off the course thinking he’d be in the ball 
rundown!

Second was Allan Mearns with 37 points. After 
a countback from Dennis Beazley, third, and 
Gordon Hemming, fourth, also on 37 points. 

Dennis Beazley and Graham Lewington

Advertising Rates for the CBCA 
Newsletter

Full page:	 $450.00  per annum
1/2 page	 $190.00     "      "
1/3 page	 $160.00     "      "
1/6 page	 $80.00       "      "

Rates for the CB Business Directory are:
•	 $25.00 per annum.

These fees are effective from 1 January 2018

Please email me if you need the specifications for  
advertisements.

Editor
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Using a generic phrase such as “forwarded to 
the production team” lets people know who has 
received the message without revealing names or 
address information.

Use CC: to Inform
Carbon Copy will reveal the address(es) listed 
but is used in place of the To: to indicate that the 
message is sent to those persons for information 
purposes only. It is not used when the other 
recipients may not know the address.
Individual Privacy in a Group Message
In a much more likely scenario where a large 
group is blind carbon copied you can appreciate 
the result — a message free of a long list of 
addresses and the preservation of individual 
privacy.

Creating and Maintaining Group Lists
When sending message to large groups of people 
on a frequent basis it is useful to set up a “group” 
address to save you the effort of selecting all the 
recipients each time you send a message to the 
group.

Create a Group List
Your email program will have the ability to do 
this using a “Group” function in the address 
book.
•	 Create a group for each category you need.
•	 Add or copy all the appropriate addresses into 

each group as appropriate.
•	 An address may appear in more than one 

group.
•	 A group may contain anywhere from one to 

dozens of addresses.

BCC: the Group
Use the Blind Carbon Copy (BCC:) addressing 
option to select the group address when you want 
to send a message to the whole group.
Everyone will receive the message listed with 
that group address, yet no addresses will appear 
on each message except that of the sender and 
possibly each recipient only in their own message.

Proper Email Address Etiquette

1.	 Respecting Privacy 
2.	 To: CC: and BCC: Putting it into Practice
3.	 Creating and Maintaining Group Lists 

To, Cc and Bcc: What’s the Difference?
Most people know what happens when they 
address mail TO: people when creating a new 
message.
However, they are less sure about the two other 
options: CC: (carbon copy) and BCC: (blind 
carbon copy).
Use To: For Private Messages
If you are sending the message to only one address 
then the TO: option should be used.
Use BCC: for Lists
If you are sending the message to multiple 
addresses then the BCC: option should be used 
so that each person sees only their own address.
Use CC: Only in Special Cases
The CC: option essentially works the same way as 
the TO: option. Everybody will see the addresses 
included there. The main difference is intent.
In most cases you’ll use the CC: option when you 
want to keep someone in the loop but no action 
is required AND all parties know the address. 

Putting it into Practice
Use BCC: to Hide Address Lists

Blind Carbon Copy (BCC:) will hide the address 
list from all the recipients.
•	 Only the person’s own address will appear.
•	 Some email programs place the phrase 

“undisclosed recipients” in the address 
field instead.

If your email program insists on at least one TO: 
address, enter your own. This will also let you see 
the sent message as your recipients do.

Use General Group Descriptions Instead
You may wish to indicate the general nature of 
the address list at the beginning of your message 
so that recipients have an idea of who the other 
recipients are (if necessary).
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Avoid Unscrupulous List Owners
Keep in mind that unscrupulous list owners 
(spammers) also include a remove option in their 
messages.
•	 Most such requests are ignored (the best you 

can hope for).
•	 The rest are used to confirm your email address 

so they can sell it to other spammers (the 
worst scenario for your privacy).

Business Communications
Using email for business is critical these days and 
you want to do it right. Avoid sarcasm or witty 
remarks. It is easier to offend someone via email 
than in person because the tone of voice and 
facial expressions aren’t available as clues.

If you use Outlook or Outlook Express (an 
obsolete program) or compose your email messages 
with MS Word, you’ll need to know that you may 
create an attachment called winmail.dat that is 
invisible to you, but creates problems for viewers 
using other email programs.

Avoid Long Lists of Addresses
Few things are as irritating as receiving a message 
only to find that your email address is listed along 
with email addresses for people you don’t know.
Not only is this poor etiquette, but it also invites 
misuse by any of the recipients or anyone they 
might forward the message to.

Privacy of Email Addresses
When people provide you with their email 
address — either directly or by sending you a 
message — there is the implicit expectation that 
you will not reveal it to others without their 
permission.

What’s the big deal?
Just as you wouldn’t appreciate your place 
of employment giving out personal contact 
information, many people feel the same way 
about their email address.
In fact, privacy has become a serious issue on the 
Internet and this concern will continue to grow 

as people realize the commercial value of their 
private information and as they fight a losing 
battle against spam (unsolicited and unwanted 
commercial or non-commercial email).

Don’t Get Labelled as a Spammer
Spam is an issue of consent, not content. Be 
sure the person you’re sending to has a reason 
to expect your messages or they’re likely to treat 
your message as spam.

Some jurisdictions have severe penalties for 
senders of unsolicited mail. You should also 
be sure that each person will find your mail 
appropriate, and not a waste of their time.

Spam is Out of Control
The volume of spam has become so large 
compared to legitimate mail that it threatens the 
future of email. I’m sure that you dislike spending 
an additional 80 percent on your Internet bill to 
pay for spam!

Source Unknown

DID YOU KNOW?

The History of Email
Originates in Newark, NJ, in 1978, when Shiva 
Ayyadurai, a 14-year old, dark-skinned, lower-
caste, Indian immigrant boy, working at the 
University of Medicine and Dentistry New 
Jersey wrote over 50,000 lines of code to invent 
the world’s first full-scale electronic emulation of 
the interoffice, inter-organizational mail system .

Consisting of: Inbox, Outbox, Folders, the 
Memo, Attachments, etc., naming the program 
“email,” defining email as we all experience 
today, for which he received the first Copyright 
for “Email,” in 1982, from the United States 
government - officially recognizing him as the 
inventor of email.

Source 
Leslie P.Michelson.PH.D
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CALLALA BAY SHOP – NOW OPEN 

 

• BRAND NEW ITEMS NOW AVAILABLE 
• High Quality second-hand items 
• Clothing, Bric-a-Brac, Books, Linen, Beach Towels,  

Toys,  Games, DVD’s,  Jewellery and much more. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED URGENTLY – cal l  0447867988 

 

Please donate non-bulky items to the centre during opening 
hours only.  We appreciate your cooperation.  

For Pickups, please cal l  4421-7244. 

Mon-Fri 8.30am to 4pm 

Saturdays (during Summer/Peak times) 9am-2pm 
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THE STUDIO
 
The official Grand Opening of The Studio took 
place on Friday 15 December 2017 at 6pm. 
Over 70 people attended the opening and 
enjoyed drinks and light refreshments while 
taking in the variety of art works on display. 

The Studio is the brainchild of Lauren Sams, 
Colin Darley, Wendy Hunt and Sandra 
McKenzie-Clark.

Not only does The Studio offer a diverse range 
of art, which will change every two months, 
they also offer workshops in all mediums, and 
for all levels of expertise. 
Lauren’s Brush Up and Wine Down session 
has proven to be a huge success while Colin, 
Lauren and Sandra will be offering drawing 
and painting classes for children and adults. 

No experience is necessary, just an enthusiasm 
and interest in learning what the first steps are 
to creating your very own work of art.

Pauline Townsend of Callala Bay was the lucky 
raffle winner. 

Trevor Smith, President of the Callala Beach 
Progress Association donated two tickets to see 
The Vauxhalls in Concert which were won by  
Leanne Bitz of Nowra Hill .

The Studio wishes to thank everyone for their 
generous support, and hope they can continue 

to provide Callala with art work which 
challenges the eye, soothes the soul and endears 
the heart.

Sandra McKenzie Clark

Lauren Sams and Wendy Hunt

Wendy Hunt, Pauline Townsend (raffle winner)
and Lauren Sams

Leanne Bitz of Nowra Hill(winner of  
the two tickets) with Trevor Smith of 
Callala Beach Progress Association
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AMM Accounting & Associates
 ABN: 34 919 202 132 Accountant & Registered Tax Agent

17 Years specialising in Individual, Business and Company Accounting
BAS & IAS Lodgements • Self Managed Super Funds • Company Incorporation

I can assist individuals and businesses who have outstanding lodgements or current ATO debts

PLEASE CALL FOR AN APPOINTMENT OR INITIAL ADVICE
Angela McCarthy MTMA, JP
PO Box 4085 Nowra East NSW 2541

Phone: 0409 421 755 or 4447 8068
Email: accountants@ammaccountingnowra.com.au

www.ammaccountingnowra.com /ammaccountingnowra

MR MIKE SPARKLE BRIGHT
ABN: 50 534 685 256

Professional Window Cleaner
All Types of windows cleaned 
including Fly Screens, Window & 
Door Frames Tracks and Runners
We can offer our customers Solar 
Panel Cleaning (single story only)

Very Reliable • Free quotes

Ring Mike on:
0406 467 026  or 02 4446 6684
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More Studio News

Since its opening in December last year, The 
Studio has become an innovative space where 

like minded people can come together. 

Along with the gallery space offered to our 
membership artists and artisans, The Studio is 
offering unique classes and workshops.

One of the most popular classes is our Adult’s 
Paint and Sip run by Lauren Sams. Cost is $45 
per person. BYO favourite alcoholic or non-
alcoholic tipple. All materials supplied, and you 
take home a completed canvas. More information 
can be obtained from Lauren Sams on 0416 301 
575 or by calling in at The Studio.

Adult’s Sketch Club. Held once a week from 7 
pm to 9pm at a cost of $20 per person, and is 
designed to assist beginners as well as those who 
have had some artistic experience. 

Please bring sketch book and pencils. Limited 
supplies available. For more information 
contact Col Darley on 0407 201 201 or Sandra 
McKenzie-Clark on 0439 241 144, alternatively 
The Studio will be able to fill you in on dates 
available.

A New Approach to Oil Painting is offered on 
Saturday 3 February 2018 from 10am to 12noon 
and also Sunday 18 February 2018 from 10am to 
12noon. The cost is $35 per person with limited 
supplies available.  If you have oil paint, brushes, 
etc. please bring them along. 

Canvas and reference material will be supplied, 
please contact Sandra McKenzie-Clark on 
0439 241 144 or call into The Studio for more 
information.

Other classes on offer include Children’s Arts 
and Crafts with Lauren Sams, Pastel Painting 
with Wanda Melville , Adult Bird Drawing Class 
with Peter Wale, Creating Paper Butterflies and a 
one hour Kokedama Workshop on 10 February. 

For more information please contact The Studio 
which is open Wednesday to Sunday inclusive 
from 10 am to 3 pm, or contact the Artists direct.

A little bit of advance information. The Callala 
Winter Arts Festival will be held on the June 
Long Weekend and feature art, music, food and 
lots of fun. If you’re interested in taking part, 
please contact The Studio.

As part of the Callala Arts Group, The Studio is 
a non-profit group bringing creative ideas to the 
Callala Community in a supportive, friendly and 
fun way.

Our current display will finish on 9 February 
2018 when we will be accepting a new group 
of art works. An opening event will be held on 
Friday 17 February 2018 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 
pm. If you would like to exhibit your work, please 
have a chat with the Principals at The Studio. 

 

 

Love to learn & have fun? 
 

   
 

 

CALLALA ARTS GROUP  
  Our wide range of Workshops & Classes       

are designed for beginners                                         
right through to professional levels 

  
  

 

 

 
Full program details: 
Shop 1/59 Emmett St 
CALLALA BAY 
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        Licence number: 214627C                                                 

                                              LEVEL 2 SERVICE PROVIDER 

 

                                              Electrical requirements to: 

     Domestic - Commercial - rural - Industrial Installations - Telephone Installations. 

                                            Installation , maintenance and repair 

Phone: 0419405797 

email: chilkoelec@outlook.com 

www.chilkoelectrical.com.au 

LEVEL 2 SERVICE PROVIDER
Electrical requirements to:

Domestic - Commercial - Rural - Industrial Installations - Telephone Installations
INSTALLATION, MAINTENANCE & REPAIR
Phone: 0419 405 797 Email: chilkoelec@outlook.com

www.chilkoelectrical.com.au

JOHNSTON
TOBIN
Solicitors

74 Berry Street, Nowra NSW 2541

4421 5344

Criminal Law • Family Law • Wills & Estates • Property Matters
Conveyancing • Commercial Law • Litigation • All Court Matters

For all your Legal and Conveyancing needs
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CALLALA BAY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION INC.
Community Consultative Body to Shoalhaven Council for Callala Bay 

www.callalabaycommunityassociation.com
PO Box 14, Callala Bay NSW 2540

ABN 6803 198 0561

NOMINATION FOR CBCA COMMITTEE

I would like to nominate	 __________________________________________

For the position of 		  __________________________________________

Moved By (Name)		  __________________________________________

Movers Signature		  ____________________________Date ______________

Seconded By ( Name)		 _______________________________________________ 

Seconder Signature		  ____________________________Date_____________

Nomination Acceptance 
(Signed By Nominee)		  ____________________________Date____________

The Nominee, Mover and Seconder must all be current financial members of the CBCA as at the date of the 
AGM

Nominations of candidates for election of office bearers or committee members as defined in the Rules of the 
Association:

1.	 Must be made in writing
2.	 Signed by two financial members of the CBCA
3.	 Accompanied by written consent of the candidate (which may be endorsed on the nomination form)
4.	 Must be delivered to the Secretary of the CBCA 7 days prior to the date of the AGM

Written applications can be mailed to :
The Secretary, CBCA PO Box 14 Callala Bay 2540

5.	 In the event of there being insufficient candidates to form a committee, nomination may be made from 
the floor by any financial member present at the AGM
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 Clr John Wells 
 M: 0412 676 159 

john.wells@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr Annette Alldrick 
 M: 0428 657 026

annette.alldrick@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au  

 Clr Andrew Guile
 M: 0412 287 706

andrew.guile@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Mark Kitchener 
 - Deputy Mayor
 M: 0478 882 649

mark.kitchener@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Patricia White  
 - Assistant Deputy Mayor 
 M: 0447 416 329 

patricia.white@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

OUR COUNCILLORS
Shoalhaven City Councillors welcome comments and information from the general public.  
They can be contacted on the numbers and email addresses below.   
For general enquiries phone 4429 3111

WARD ONE WARD TWO WARD THREE

 Clr Nina Cheyne 
 M: 0428 629 147  

nina.cheyne@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr Joanna Gash
 M: 0427 160 170  

jo.gash@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr John Levett
 M: 0418 469 094 

john.levett@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Mitchell Pakes
 M: 0432 557 516

mitchell.pakes@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr Greg Watson 
 M: 0412 210 979  

watsong@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Kaye Gartner
 M: 0428 861 092

kaye.gartner@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Bob Proudfoot 
 M: 0428 970 086  

bob.proudfoot@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au  

   
 MAYOR   
 Clr Amanda Findley   
 M: 0434 151 730  

amanda.findley@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

	 The Hon:

	 Shelley Hancock MP
	 Member for South Coast
	 Speaker of the NSW Legislative Assembly

	 “Please come in and see me -
	 It will be a pleasure to help”

57 Plunkett Street, Nowra	 Ph: (02) 4421 0222
PO Box 1426, Nowra NSW 2541	 Fax:(02) 4422 1180

Email: southcoast@parliament.nsw.gov.au

ADVERTISEMENT
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WHAT’S ON? @ THE PROGRESS HALL
BOOKINGS JOANNE MULLER 4446 4313

TUESDAY 10am - 12pm CRAFT Yvonne Fowler 446 6280

TUESDAY 2:30pm - 4:30pm FOLK DANCE Maureen Petherick 4446 6550

THURSDAY 6pm - 7:30pm YOGA Ann Smallwood 0405 102 234
  Beginners welcome
  Mats supplied
  www.roamingyogis.com.au

FRIDAY 3:30pm - 5pm TENNIS LESSONS	 Garry	O’Connor	 4464 1418 or
    0412 068 116
Tennis	court	bookings	can	be	made	at	Callala	First	National	Real	Estate	-	58	Boorawine	Terrace,	Callala	
Bay	or	call	on	4446	4313.	Please	make	your	bookings	during	office	hours	so	that	the	keys	can	be	made	
available (available in daylight hours only).
The hall is also available for function bookings including weddings, birthdays, baby showers etc.

Anglican Churches
of Culburra Beach | Callala | Currarong

Callala - Church Service - 5pm Sunday
All Welcome | Kids Church

St Marks, 2 Hunter Street, CALLALA BAY
Caterpillar’s Play Group - 9:30am Friday @ Culburra Beach Anglican

Kids Club - 3-4:30pm Friday @ Callala Anglican
289 (Youth) - 5-7pm Friday @ Callala Anglican

For more information: Rev. Paul McPhail
m. 0414 616 860 e. culburra.anglican@gmail.com

www.culburraanglican.org.au

CALLALA COMMUNITY CENTRE
Emmett Street, Callala Bay (Opposite Bay Village Shops) 

It’s the place for your next function.
Facilities include:

A fully equipped kitchen • An elevated stage and sound system • Off street parking
Catering and seating for 120 people • Flexible hire times and reasonable rates

What’s On Regularly at the Centre:
Callala Christian Community Church Sunday: 9 - 11 am
Kids Korner - before and after school care Mon-Fri: Call 4446 4218
Tai Chi                                                                                      Sat:        Call John on 0428 564 738
Friends of Callala - over 50’s social group Mon:      12 pm - 3 pm  4446 6535
Yoga - contact Katie  via: info@samana.yoga Tues:      6 pm - 7.30 pm 
Callala Bay Community Assn. monthly meeting 2nd Wed of month: 7:30 pm          

                                       For all bookings and enquiries call Jane: 0408 521 520 

	 The Hon:

	 Shelley Hancock MP
	 Member for South Coast
	 Speaker of the NSW Legislative Assembly

	 “Please come in and see me -
	 It will be a pleasure to help”

57 Plunkett Street, Nowra	 Ph: (02) 4421 0222
PO Box 1426, Nowra NSW 2541	 Fax:(02) 4422 1180

Email: southcoast@parliament.nsw.gov.au
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COMMUNITY CONTACTS
Emergency Police Fire Ambulance – 000
Nowra Police Local Area Command – 4421 9699
Crime Stoppers – 1800 333 000 (anonymous reporting)
Police Assistance line – 131 444 (non-emergencies)

State Emergency Service – 132 500
Jervis Bay Marine Park – 4441 7752

Callala Doctor’s Surgery – 4446 5350

Shoalhaven City Council
General enquiries, business hours – 4429 3111
Emergencies and after hours – 4421 3100

Justices of the Peace
Daniels, Nancy – 4446 6817
Duncan, Howard – 4446 6535
Garry, Rexeen(Rikki) – 4446 6649
Hannan, Robyn – 4446 4428
Lower, Jill & Graham – 4446 6281
McMaugh, Dallas – 0400 189 875
Taylor, Lorraine – 4446 5117
Ward, Noel – 4446 6800

Culburra & District Garden Club
Every 3rd Saturday of the month at 1.30 pm at the Banksia Hall Community Hall, 
Fred Evans Lane, Culburra Beach (IRT entry) 
More details - contact Doris Carpenter - 4446 5631

Culburra & Districts Community Health Service
Visit the Op Shop and pick up a bargain! Proceeds help maintain the Medical Bus 
that transfers people to Nowra for medical appointments from Greenwell Point, 
Culburra Beach, Callala Bay & Beach, Currarong and Myola.  Please contact 
Culburra Pharmacy on 4447 2382 to arrange transport.

If you have good saleable furniture to donate, contact Jim on 4446 6733

The Publisher, known as Callala Bay Community Association Incorporated, does not accept any 
responsibility or liability in any way whatsoever with regard to any of the paying advertisers contained 
in this newsletter.  Additionally the views and comments of all reports submitted are the responsibility of 
the person/organisations submitting same, including those from SCC (Shoalhaven City Council), which 
are usually copied verbatim from correspondence and are included for your information. The reports do 
not necessarily reflect the views of the Publisher.

DISCLAIMER
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